




• Shocked is the mildest adjective to·describe my reaction to finding out that the fee for my

nuclear materials license had gone up by over 400% in one year with no prior notice ..

• I say no notice because had there been an effective notice, I would have made my thoughts

clear at an earlier stage when the initial deliberations.

• At Mr. David Crowley's recommendation, I sent a letter to Mr. Lee Cox and subsequently to Ms.

Nadine Pfeiffer that outlined my position on the increase along with some recommendations to

rectify the situation in a more equitable fashion.

• If anyone wants a reference copy of the letter, I have three here ..

• In order to minimize the time for my comments I have outlined the main points in the letter

here and will read them:

1. I understand that there is a shortfall in the operating capital at the radiation protection

section and agree for multiple reasons that this needs to be fixed and that the cost

should be fully shouldered by the entities that are supported by the Section.

2. The across the board increase of over 400% for all licensees no matter the scope, or size

of the licensee operation or cost to the Section for the licensee support is not justifiable

If one of your operating goals outside the safety of the citizens of north Carolina is to

fairly support enterprise in the state of North Carolina.

3. The fee for a nuclear materials license should be prorated to consider the amount of

time required by the Section to support the specific licensee

4. The proration formula should consider the number of gauges operated under the

license as well as the type of gauge (number and type of emitter - neutron, gamma ray,

etc). The proration formula might also easily consider the size of the business made

possible by the possession of the license - size of business measured by annual taxable

income that is available to the Section from the NCDR.

I appreciate the opportunity to express my thoughts on this matter and look forward to hearing the 

results of deliberations based on what has been presented here today- thanks very much 

Comments submitted by Mr. Robert McCoy:


